

# Bramley Village Society

## Minutes of Meeting

Date: 3<sup>rd</sup> March 2016  
Location: Bramley Village Hall  
Present: Joe O'Connell, Richard Farr, Alan Deal, Steve Moschidis, Murray Campbell, Phil Scattergood.  
Apologies: Tony Allenby, Margaret Darvill, Des Parker.

Public Present: Sue O'Connell

	Actions
<b>2. Minutes of previous Meetings</b> The minutes of the February meeting were agreed and signed.	
<b>3. Matters Arising (Where not covered elsewhere)</b> <ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>New treasurer still wanted if any volunteer can be identified.</li></ul>	All
<b>4. Correspondence</b> <i>4.1 Volunteer work in village</i> <ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>Parish Clerk has e-mailed to thank BVS for our offer, and to accept!</li><li>Traffic survey completing this week Joe to compile stats and circulate.</li><li>Removal of fallen tree at Birtley Road. Coppicing group will log up with chainsaws, volunteers will then be sought to load away (probably April).</li><li>Insurance position to be clarified with Kathy Victor (i.e. BVS insurance covers 3<sup>rd</sup> party liability, but Parish Council [BPC] insurance will be needed to cover personal injury to working volunteers).</li></ul> <i>4.2 CPRE 'Surrey Voice'</i> Spring copy received. Richard will review & advise any relevant items	JO'C JO'C RF RF
<b>5. Finance</b> Insurers to be advised of any new events/activities being undertaken under our Public Liability cover.	AD
<b>6. Planning</b> <i>6.1 Land on A281 (near school).</i> House and land still on market. <i>6.2. WA/2015/2395 – Dunsfold Park, Stovolds Hill, Cranleigh</i> <ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>BVS comments have been made on Waverley website. Joe &amp; Richard to review and make any further submission by deadline of 7<sup>th</sup> April.</li><li>Online petition is available for signature should anyone wish (see Bramley Update)</li><li>Waverley have now received traffic report from Mott MacDonald, it is available to view on the Waverley website.</li><li>Joe advised that BPC are considering pushing for traffic lights at the Station Road / A281 junction should the Dunsfold development be given the go-ahead.</li><li>New air quality report is coming in lowering acceptable levels of pollutants.</li></ul>	JO'C / RF

<b>7.</b>	<b>Communication</b>	<p>7.1 <i>BVS Website.</i> Running ok, Steve updating.</p> <p>7.2 <i>Facebook.</i> Kate Bendy has placed a comment on the BVS Facebook page advertising <i>Bramley Showcase</i>. Kate to be asked if she would like to take on regular Facebook updating on behalf of the BVS.</p> <p>7.3 <i>Streetlife.</i> Richard to liaise with Steve to gain access to post on Streetlife as BVS.</p> <p>7.4 <i>Bramley Resilience Group.</i> Further meeting of this group will be arranged in due course.</p>	SM JO'C RF
<b>8.</b>	<b>Events</b>	<p>8.1 <i>Bramley Showcase – Monday evening 7<sup>th</sup> March</i></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Joe to re-advertise on Streetlife.</li> <li>• Alternative date later in year and avoiding 1<sup>st</sup> Monday of month to be considered for next year.</li> <li>• Suzie Scattergood has organised raffle prizes and will run raffle.</li> <li>• Phil organising drinks, supply of Bramley cider to be arranged by Joe.</li> <li>• Committee members to attend Village Hall at 6.30pm to set up tables.</li> <li>• Richard to organise name labels &amp; BVS handouts.</li> <li>• Joe organising layout.</li> <li>• Vicar will attend and make a short address.</li> </ul> <p>8.2 <i>St George's Dinner – Saturday 23<sup>rd</sup> April</i></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Tickets to be available for sale at Showcase evening. Murray to sell.</li> <li>• Limit of 55 tickets, but any not immediately sold to be advertised publically.</li> </ul> <p>8.3 <i>BBQ, in co-operation with cricket club.</i></p> <p>Cricket Club has provided fixture list, Sue meeting with Jon Voking on Monday to finalise date. Likely to be early July.</p> <p>8.4 <i>Snowdenham House open garden – Saturday 11 June.</i></p> <p>Admission by ticket only. Committee to encourage attendance. Holy Trinity and Haste to benefit.</p> <p>8.5 <i>Queen's 90<sup>th</sup> birthday – Sunday 12 June</i></p> <p>Vicar is planning to run a picnic event following the Church service. Joe and Murray to volunteer BVS assistance.</p> <p>8.6 <i>Repeat of open evening for Bramley businesses.</i></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Phil has received only 2 responses from interested businesses.</li> <li>• Village Hall difficult to book due to prior bookings, except Fridays. Phil to see what he can do for a venue in mid September, avoiding Fridays.</li> <li>• Depending on Business interest, may look at widening geographic area for invitations.</li> <li>• Steve suggested running a survey on Streetlife to gauge interest. Phil to prepare suitable questions for survey.</li> </ul>	JO'C Note JO'C All RF JO'C JO'C/MC SO'C MC MC/JO'C PS PS
<b>9.</b>	<b>Scheduled meeting dates:</b> 7 April, 5 May, 2 June, 7 July, 4 August , 1 September 2016.		
<b>10.</b>	<b>Next meeting :</b> Thursday 7 <sup>th</sup> April at 8pm in the Village Hall meeting room.		
<b>11.</b>	<b>Any Other Business</b>	Pamela Osuji (Unelected BPC by-election candidate) to be invited to join BVS committee.	JO'C

**Distribution** BVS committee members, BPC liaison – Sue O'Connell